May 24, 2005
Parkman Township
Zoning Commission

Members Present:
John Augustine, Renee Patry, Steve Cole, Bill Pollard, 
Carlos Nieves, Scott Villers
Also present were John Gorka, Alan and Debbie Wilson
John Augustine called the meeting to order at 7:12 PM 
The minutes of the April 26, 2005 were read.  Scott made a motion to approve minutes as read and Steve seconded.  All were in favor.  

First order of business was to ask for comments and there were none.  John introduced John Gorka, a member of the Chagrin Valley Astronautical Society and member of the Chesterland Zoning Committee for years.  He was instrumental in getting the Chesterland lighting zoning introduced and will talk about what was involved and what they faced.  
Mr. Gorka was on the Chesterland Zoning Commission from 2000-2004.  He became involved because of the Burger King which opened in the center of town.  It was by far the brightest object, and there were many complaints.  The Zoning resolution did not address the lighting situation, so there was not much that could be done.  He circulated a petition and went to the Trustees, sent letters and the Burger King resolved the lighting situation at their own expense.  With the new zoning, the idea was to control glare and provide safety.  The idea of lighting is to illuminate an object, such as a parking lot, a drive, a person, etc. and provide safety.  Controlling glare is very important.  Mr. Gorka then explained the handouts, a reprint from the Illuminating Engineering Society of North America and a section of the Chesterland Zoning Ordinance dealing with lighting.  Roadway lighting is usually under the jurisdiction of the Board of Trustees, so they kept away from regulation of roadway lighting.  He suggests always considering using full cut-off when replacing street lights, the cost may be slightly higher, but the elimination of glare is much greater.  Scott explained to the committee what a cut-off is.

Alan asked how enforcement was taken care of for the new Zoning Ordinance.  Mr. Gorka explained that he worked with the Zoning Inspector, pointing out exceptions.  Alan asked if the ordinance applied to residential, industrial and commercial, and Mr. Gorka answered yes.  Alan asked about when something is retrofitted, will a zoning certificate be necessary?  Mr. Gorka did not know as he did not get involved in this aspect of it.  When they were writing the resolution, they felt by keeping the 2,500 lumen limit, there are not many residential applications where they would meet that limit.  That is the equivalent of a 150 watt bulb.  Alan is concerned with the enforcement and all aspects.  Mr. Gorka suggested that if these changes are made, the best way to communicate is through the local Chamber of Commerce to all member businesses.  
Scott asked Mr. Gorka if he has seen the county’s model zoning plan.  Mr. Gorka did note that some of what they have incorporated came from Chester’s Zoning Ordinance.  He stressed if something is adopted, we must include it on the Zoning Application, so applicants are aware of the change.  Mr. Gorka left a copy of a document with John which goes into more detail about glare, good lighting/bad lighting, etc. for the committee’s review.
John suggested that we take the information home, read it thoroughly and discuss this issue next month.
John checked with Dave regarding his thoughts about platted subdivisions, and he did not have much to say.  He suggested that John call one of the deputy sheriffs who is also a fire chief for a community, but John has not had the opportunity to reach him yet.

Last month we talked about holding off on the industrial zone change for the time being, and Bill thought we should combine it with other items.  John asked if the committee felt it would be appropriate to make the change when we make the home occupation/accessory building size change.  John Hasman suggested that we specify the square footage size includes the area where the home occupation takes places, as well as storage areas.  Sizes were discussed, and 3,000 square feet was what the Amish man suggested as a reasonable size for a building.  Several committee members feel that that is a very large area.  We are currently at 1,000 square feet.  
Scott feels that it is also a factor of the size of the lot that it is located on; a large building in the middle of a large lot is not as big of a problem as a large building on a small lot.  The committee members thought the percentage idea may work and should be given further thought.  John suggested with a minimum lot of 2.5 acres, an accessory building of 2,000 square feet is acceptable.  Steve mentioned that the acreage may not be a factor, as the building will most likely be located on the front of the property, near the home.  
The committee considered the wording of the current zoning resolution, with the 1,000 square foot maximum use, and the additional 2,500 square feet for storage.  We felt clarification was needed on this item.  Carlos felt that a maximum of 1,000 square foot of dwelling space was most likely adequate, as the 402.2 I covered an accessory building.  John suggested making the square footage 2,500 square feet.  The percentage of the total floor area will remain at 25%, which is large.

In discussing areas not addressed by the county, the committee decided to leave our current section 402.2 E and I and adding it to the model.  For the next meeting, we will combine the two sections and see what it looks like.

John asked for comments, and Alan asked if we will have an actual agenda on what we are working on for each meeting.  John said the plan will be to work on article 4.  Debbie questioned about the allowing so much space for a storage building, would that be allowed in addition to a home occupation?  John clarified that the total 2,500 feet for a home occupation is what is allowed.  Debbie asked about an additional garage, for storage of cars, etc.  Bill feels that the accessory building is covered in 402.2 I.  The committee feels that at this time, this is not clear, and we need to figure out how to put it all together.  This could be cross-referenced to 402.2 I right in the section.
Alan asked about home occupations, is landscaper covered?  It is currently on our list of accepted home occupations. 
Carlos made a motion to adjourn at 9:06 PM.   Steve seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Our next meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 28, 2005.
Respectfully Submitted,

Connie M. Hasman

Parkman Township Zoning Commission Secretary
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